Director-General,
Your Excellences,
Ladies and Gentlemen,

We stand here together, because we believe that it is a moral obligation of humanity to remember about the victims of the Holocaust. 
Every year, January 27th we call to mind the liberation of Auschwitz-Birkenau. This German Nazi Extermination Camp established in occupied Poland, has become a symbol of the genocide during the Second World War. More than one million and two hundred thousand people were exterminated there. 90% of them were Jews. Not only from occupied Poland but also from many European countries. There were also murdered: 75 thousand of Poles, 21 thousand of Roma, 15 thousand Prisoners of War from Soviet Red Army and 15 thousand representing different others nationalities.
The extermination process was planned in every detail and large gas chambers were constructed to increase the effectiveness of the killing. The camp was organized as an industry plant, where mass-murder on unprecedented scale was conducted. 
The Nazi invented a true industry of death. One of its dramatic examples was the Terezin Ghetto, located in occupied part of the Czech Republic. For propaganda purposes it was presented as a “model Jewish settlement”. In fact, tens of thousands of prisoners lost their lives there. Others, including children, were held there for months, before being sent by rail transports to their deaths at Treblinka and Auschwitz. This exhibition tells their story.
To commemorate the terrible fate of the victims means to honour their memory, but also to instill the memory of the tragedy in future generations in order to help prevent acts of genocide. In this vein, the March of the Living is held every year in Poland. Participants, from all over the world, take part in this educational program and march down the same 3-kilometer path leading from Auschwitz to Birkenau as a silent tribute to all victims of the Holocaust, one of the darkest pages in history.
“For the dead and the living, we must bear witness”, these words of Elie Wiesel, American writer and journalist of Jewish origin, remain obliging and timely.
I wish to thank the EU Ambassador Peter Sørensen and the Czech Ambassador Jan Kara for having invited the Mission of Poland to co‑organize this event as well as all of you for being present here today.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Joining the previous speakers, let me invite you to study the exhibition and take advantage of a light reception offered by the Mission of Poland.
